
Village of Otisville 

 

Regular Meeting      July 5th, 2011 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by President Bess at the Village Office. 

 

PRESENT:  Tom Bess, Jr., Jim Price, John Ray, Sherry Hemingway, Corinne Gulash, 

and Rick Ferguson, Andrea Barden, Clerk, Matt Grovesteen, Police Chief, and Bob 

Jennings DPW Superintendent. 

 

ABSENT:  David Tatrow, and Jeff Lutze 

 

AUDIENCE:  None 

 

MOTION was made by PRICE and supported by GULASH to accept the last regular 

meeting and special meeting as presented. 

CARRIED—ALL YEAS 

 

MOTION was made by RAY and was supported by GULASH to pay all bills and draw 

warrants for same. 

CARRIED—ALL YEAS 

 

Bob Jennings stated that he had talked to Denny Loomis, from Denny’s Market, and had 

given him a 30 day extension to get storage trailers out of there and he is bringing in a 

site plan for the dumpsters.  Also, the lift station by Tom Bess is being repaired. 

 

Matt Grovesteen stated that we had received a Liquor Permit for Oties.  The owners need 

to get fingerprinted and have a background check done, and the Village needs to affirm 

that they are up to date with the Zoning Permit and any other Building Permits and that it 

is up to code.  Richard Lindberger has 30 days to clean up his property or he will be 

going to see the Judge. 

 

MOTION was made by HEMINGWAY and was supported by RAY to adjourn at 7:27 

p.m.   

CARRIED—ALL YEAS 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________ 

Andrea M. Barden, Clerk 

 

July 18th, 2011 

 



 


